



#### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Carlie Bangs
Pat Begley
Tim Haight
Robin Harding
Karla Henderson
Ward Nelson
Jackie Oldham
Wayne Park
Amy Plummer
Alice Reuman
Don Smith
Melissa Strong
Jan Swaney

## **STAFF**

Executive Director Jeffrey Boring

Business Manager Joanna Maggetti

Stewardship Manager Madeleine Green

Intern Laurel Williamson

# Our mission is to conserve land throughout the Estes Valley and surrounding areas for current and future generations.



Above: Estes Valley Land Trust and partners celebrate the new Thumb Open Space.

# **MESSAGE**FROM THE PRESIDENT

What a memorable year it has been for the Estes Valley Land Trust. One of our signature achievements was the grand opening of the Thumb Open Space. The Thumb Open Space is Estes Park's newest public park and a wonderful example of what we can all achieve by working together for the public good. In June, a "ribbon cutting" ceremony took place, and I was honored to represent the land trust and share the occasion with conservation partners like the Town of Estes Park, Larimer County, Great Outdoors Colorado, the Access Fund and Rocky Mountain Conservancy.

We also hosted many great community events throughout the year, such as breakfasts and hikes on conserved lands and a Student Nature Film Festival where we provided \$8,000 in scholarships to local high school seniors. Our work affects so many people and I'm really proud of the positive impact the Estes Valley Land Trust has throughout the community.

Of course, these achievements would not have been possible without all of you, our dedicated members. To thank you, I would like to invite you to our annual holiday party on Monday, December 5th from 4-6pm. See our announcement on the back cover for more details and I hope you can join us.

Don Smith
EVLT Board President

Front Cover: Early snow in aspen grove. Photo by Charlie Johnson.

### **SUCCESSFUL**

## MONITORING SEASON COMES TO A CLOSE

Every year the Estes Valley Land Trust's volunteers undertake the massive effort of monitoring our conservation easement properties. This year, over a hundred volunteers monitored nearly 10,000 acres of land.

Our monitors explored montane grasslands full of blooming wildflowers, riparian corridors and steep rock outcrops. Most of these properties are privately owned and a few are owned by our public partners, such as the Town of Estes Park, Larimer County, or the National Park Service.

Our volunteers hiked and created detailed reports of each conserved property, with photographs and maps, to highlight the condition of the property and any potential violations to the conservation easement. We are glad to report that no violations were observed this year! This means there were no prohibited activities such as development outside designated building envelopes.



Volunteers Robin Harding, Carolyn Kramer, and Bob Schorr (left to right) enjoy a beautiful day while monitoring a conservation easement.

We also welcomed fifteen new volunteer monitors this season. Recruiting new volunteer monitors helps keep our monitoring program strong. If you have friends who are interested in becoming a monitor next year, please contact us at stewardship@evlandtrust.org. Thanks again for supporting the land trust and our monitoring program. We couldn't do it without all our volunteers.

# MEET HIGH SCHOOL INTERN LAUREL WILLIAMSON

My name is Laurel and I am currently a junior at Estes Park High School and the Estes Valley Land Trust's first high school intern. When I'm not at school, I enjoy being outdoors and swimming competitively. Last year I discovered my passion for biology and the environment, so I was excited when I heard about this internship opportunity. This internship has afforded me the chance to learn more about land conservation and the ins and outs of a nonprofit organization by observing and helping with easement monitoring, event coordination, and nonprofit financial management.

Throughout this experience I have learned and improved many skills including plant identification, GIS mapping, database management, general organization, and various computer skills. This internship has also allowed me to explore potential career interests and fields of study, as I start thinking about college. I am currently planning to attend college and pursue a Bachelor's degree in biology which I am preparing for by taking college classes while in high school. What I have learned during my time at the land trust aligns very closely with a lot of the material that I am currently studying. Overall, I'm very grateful for this opportunity and look forward to supporting the land trust in the future.



Laurel Williamson's internship helps prepare her for college.

### **NEW LAND CONSERVATION**

### **INCENTIVES WORKING**

The Estes Valley Land Trust will soon close on two conservation easements that in total protect over 350 acres of land. Both projects have been conservation targets for many years and with the help of Colorado's updated Conservation Easement Tax Credit Program, are becoming a reality.

In 2021, the Estes Valley Land Trust worked with other Colorado land trusts to improve the state's signature land conservation statute: a tax credit program that can be used to offset a conservation easement donor's income taxes for up to 20 years. In Colorado, the tax credit can also be sold. Recently, the tax credit was improved so that the donor can receive 90% of the value of the easement, up to \$5 million.

This improvement in the tax credit program has bolstered land conservation across the state, including in the Estes Valley. "I worked closely with other land trusts and legislators to pass a bill that provides better incentives for land conservation in Colorado", said Jeffrey Boring, Estes Valley Land Trust Executive Director. "Our state is rapidly developing and we needed stronger financial incentives to protect land."



Board members, staff and volunteers tour a conservation easement that protects critical wildlife habitat.

#### **Buffering Roosevelt National Forest**

Protecting land adjacent to Roosevelt National Forest, Rocky Mountain National Park and other conserved areas has always been a priority for the land trust. Of course, wildlife cross jurisdictional boundaries and development near our parks and open spaces can introduce weeds and other disturbances that impact wildlife and their habitat.

A new conservation easement near Glen Haven is virtually surrounded by Roosevelt National Forest and shares a border, more than two miles in length, with the Forest. The property has a primarily southern exposure and is composed of a ponderosa pine forest, lodgepole pine forest and mixed pine forests. Based on a report from Colorado Parks and Wildlife, the property provides excellent habitat for mountain lion, mule deer, elk and black bear, among other animals.

#### **Buffering Rocky Mountain National Park**

The second conservation easement the land trust plans to complete this fall is located in the Tahosa Valley. The property is already protected with a conservation easement and the land trust is working with the donor to strengthen the easement and better protect wildlife habitat.

Historically, this 160-acre property contained an active beaver colony and remnants of beaver ponds are evident today. Although beaver no longer inhabit the property, it provides a wide variety of wildlife habitats including riparian shrublands, wetlands, rock crops, spruce-fir forests, ponderosa woodlands and grasslands.

The existing conservation easement will be amended to limit development to one home and prevent subdivision of the property. Any future development will be restricted to this 3-acre building envelope. That means over 98% of this property will remain open and undisturbed forever.

#### Learn More

Both of these conservation easements have been in the negotiation phase for more than two years and the recent changes in Colorado's tax credit program helped make them possible. Once the transactions close later this year, we look forward to providing more details and hosting member hikes to see these amazing properties.

### SUMMER EVENTS

### **CONNECT MEMBERS WITH NATURE**

For more than 25 years the Estes Valley Land Trust has hosted breakfasts and invited experts to educate our members about wildlife, land conservation, outdoor recreation and other topics. In 2022, we were able to resume these member breakfasts and hikes at beautiful properties conserved by the Estes Valley Land Trust.

#### **Inclusivity and the Outdoors**

Our first summer breakfast took place at the High Peak Camp owned by the Salvation Army. The land trust holds a conservation easement on 55 acres of open space near this camp. In July, we partnered with the Rocky Mountain Conservancy to host panelists from minority groups who advocate for outdoor inclusivity through their work in land conservation and recreation. We learned that simple pleasures, like hiking with a friend, aren't available to everyone. Barriers such as the cost to enter parks, transportation



The land trust and conservation partners celebrate at a summer breakfast.

limitations or just feeling unsafe outside can keep people from enjoying nature. Mary Lamy, a longtime member of the Estes Valley Land Trust and breakfast attendee said it well: "These young people opened our eyes and made us more aware of the barriers they face in getting out in the Park and on local trails. Unless they get outside and in nature, they may never care about it."

#### **Canine Search and Rescue**

In August, members gathered at Hermit Park Open Space to meet a couple of outstanding working dogs and their handlers. No offense to Jeff Liddle with Larimer Search and Rescue or Kate Garry, Officer with the City of Loveland, but their dogs Kizzie and Pako stole the show. Highlights included a demonstration by Kizzie, a recovery dog trained to find bodies after floods, fires and other disasters and Pako, a Belgian Malinois, that is trained in patrol and nartotic detection. Both of these dogs and their trainers make recreating outdoors and on public land safer. Thank you Jeff and Kate for sharing your time, talent and sidekicks with the land trust membership.

## **MEET TIM AND WENDY HAIGHT:**



Tim and Wendy's gift sustains the land trust for future generations, like their granddaughter Penelope.

## **NEW FOREVER ESTES CIRCLE MEMBERS**

#### Q. Tell us about yourselves and your connection with the Estes Valley.

A: My wife and I both vacationed in Estes when we were children, and our parents instilled in us the love and peace we find in the mountains. When our children were younger, we frequently brought them to Estes and Rocky Mountain National Park. Now in retirement, we spend several months of the year here, enjoying what nature has to offer.

## Q. You recently joined the Forever Estes Circle by making a planned gift to the land trust. What specifically about a planned gift appeals to you?

A: Through our planned gift, we hope to support sustainability for the land trust and ensure it can continue in perpetuity beyond our lifetimes. We hope this gift helps to ensure that our eight grandchildren—and their children as well—will come to the mountains and find love of nature, peace and contentment.

#### Q. Can you tell us about the process of making a planned gift?

A: It is an easy process. We discussed our estate plan with our children. They love the mountains and want to ensure that the valley is conserved for their families long into the future. We merely conveyed our wishes to our attorney, who helped complete the paperwork for us.

#### Q. Anything else you'd like to share about the land trust or your gift?

A: We believe in the land trust's vision and mission and we encourage others to support the land trust with a planned gift. It's simple; and we hope such a gift helps the land trust achieve the same type of sustainability that it endows in creating conservation easements that endure forever.

# Thank you to our donors!

# Benefactor (\$1000+)

Anonymous Bird & Jim LLC Jeffrey Boring and Emily Patterson Toni L. Brown Robert A. and Susie Buettner Randy and Nina Cleveland Hal and Bonnie Dalzell William and Sharon Farr Charley and Linda Griffin Tim and Wendy Haight Fleur Hampton Kind Coffee Susan Harris Karla Henderson Thomas and Kathryn Hornbein Mary Ann Kundtz Jeffrey Kyrish Tom and Marilyn Maher Barbara Marshall Melvin W. and Masel A. Kallenbach Foundation Pat and Ward Nelson Ken and Jacqueline Oldham Frank and Betty Ottesen Todd and Amy Plummer Terry Rizzuti and Mary Banken The Rotary Club of Estes Park Peter Simonson and Karen Ashkraft Peter and Stephanie Sinnott Don Smith Charles D Swaney Jan and Jim Swaney Ann and Simon Turner Rodney and Sherry Unruh Evelvn and John Vittone Leo Weber and Deborah Hughes Dorothy Weiland Joan Winstein

"Our family has enjoyed the Estes Valley for three generations. We support EVLT out of love for the area and our family."
- Dan and Donna Dilts, Members since 2001.

# Conservator (\$500+)

Anonymous (2)
Craig and Kristine Axtell
Judy Bassow
Clayton Bennett
Walt and Marlene Borneman

John and Chris Bruell Dan and Janene Centurione Terry Cohen and Robert Bellows Dean W and Carol Currie Jonathan Dilts Terrell Dixon and Linda Walsh **Edward Getchell** John and Magdalena Gleaves Keith and Nancy Hammond Keith and Beth Heaton Bobbie Heisterkamp Dr. Thomas and Kathryn Holder David Huang Gail Johnson Milan Karspeck Stephen Klett and Nancy Bergman Glen Kroh Michael Kyrish Marty Lamm Stephen Massad Prospect Mountain Townhome Assn Inc. Mel and Gray Rueppel Andy and Ellen Selig Melissa Strong William and Nancy Sweet Nancy Pickering Thomas

# Steward (\$100+)

Anonymous (5) Donn and Sylvia Adams Gail Albers and Pat Hammond Cathy and Stephen Alper Rachel and Andy Ames Nancy Amos Paul and Melisse Anderson Dorothy Banker Kendra and Jason Bartlev JoAnn and David Batey **David Becher** Sandy and Pat Beglev Martha H. Bender Christian Berry Sonya Binns Jack Boatman Fred and Pam Brasch Kathy Brazelton and Gary Miller David and Loretta Brewer Jim Broomfield and Linda Johnson Bruce and Marlene Brown Kent and Eileen Brown Dennis and Elizabeth Bryan David Burbidge Vernon and Peggy Burch Robert and Elizabeth Burkart **Doris Byers** Tvler and Debby Campbell Marty Yochum Casey and Madison Casey Annemarie Chenoweth Cherbeneau Ranch Trust Chris and Bill Childers Earl and Carol Clark Rob and Sheila Cohen

John and Dona Cooper

Ken and Wanda Curry Sandi and Charles DeJoseph Gary DeWaal Daniel L. and Donna Dilts Daniel L. and Linda M. Dilts John and Prudence Dings Estes Park Summer Residents Association Inc Board of Directors Joe and Vivian Dodds Mark and Patti Donahue Gwen Dooley Bridget Dunn Paula Edwards Rebecca and Mark Elrod Keith and Lorraine Fairmont Renate and James Fernandez Daylan Figgs Valerie and Derek Flockhart Amy Fountain Larry and Jeri Frederick Art and Marsha French Patti Freudenburg and Tony White Larry Gamble Kathleen Gavin Danny Gigax Curt Gleaves and Patricia Gianelli Stephen and Diane Goddard Jane E. Gordon Lorraine and Joseph Green Sarah and Christopher Greene James Groth Scott and Dana Hacker Deedee Hampton Robin and Stacey Harding John and Pam Hemmerly Sky Pond Photography Beverley Hoben Ken and Marsha Hobert Carol Holden Pieter Hondius Robert and Shirley Jackson Valerie Jacobs Jodi and Doug Jalving Jessica Jay Steven Jobst and Jill Anderson Robert Wells Johnson Steve Johnson Jean and William Jupp, Jr. Kathleen Kase and Dan DeBlasio Janet G Keller Mike Kennedy Leola Kennicke and Marilyn Bradley Robert and Celeste Kling Corine Knudsen Christina Kraft Charles and Laurel Krider John and Marlene Krueger Jill and Frank Lancaster Pete and Linda Langer Dr. Janice Larkin Carolyn Lavallee Bob Leavitt Isabel Lamy Lee Michael and Tammy Lindsay Tom and Margy Lininger

Carly and Keith Lober

Kayla and Patrick Loecker Kathy and John Long John E. and Peggy Lee Lynch Barbara and Gordon MacAlpine Randall Maharry Ken and Cheryll Martin Marvanne Martin Patrick Matush Heather L. McCreery and Scott Jeff Barthen and Bill McDonald Fran and Clyde McKinney Margaret Meister Robert and Linda Messersmith Linda and Raymond Metzler Susan and James Miller Becky Day & Doug Miller Tara and Phil Moenning Dr. and Mrs. Edward Nelson Bill and Janice Newman Wayne and Pat Newsom Bruce Nickels and Marsha Yelick Ray and Joanne Nieder Deanna Ochs Mary Lynn and William Oliver James and Debbie Paddock Tony and Diane Palmer Ricky and Vicki Papineau Jean and Daniel Paschen Todd and Beth Pascoe Ralph and Lois Pepino Jerry and Mary Ann Petr Cora Petrocine Frances Phillips James H. and Patricia Pickering Bill and Sue Pinkham Denise Pretzer Larry and Gwenda Purdy Charles and Ruth Anne Rahe Richard Ralph Janice Ricker Mark and Valerie Riffle Donn and Barbara Ritchie Robeson Family Benefit Fund Daniel and Tamara Scace Rockwood Estates POA Bob and Nancy Schorr Dave Scott Mark and Kathryn Semerad George and Elizabeth Shoffner Darla Sidles Nathalie and Marty Simsak **Douglas Singletary** Chris and Christy Slaughter Richard Smith Gregory and Jackie Smith Ron and Gudi Spurlin Greig and Ann Steiner Elizabeth Stonecipher Pamela and Bob Street Chervl Szvdlo Marcia Tavel David and Sally Van Wert Rebecca Velthoen John Vernon Jennifer and John Waters Drew and Carla Webb Lynn and Susan Weissenrieder Joann Welton Joanne White

Eunice and Donald Wilbur, Jr. Robin and Gary Williams Vicki Wright and Jan Jensen Marilyn Zimmann

"I joined EVLT to be a part of the preservation of a such a beautiful place." -Cassie Vendegna, Member since 2022.

# Supporter (to \$99)

Anonymous Joe and Mary Adair Melissa Addison Marti Aitken Jack Armitage Tim Armstrona Carlie Bangs Patricia Barrier Susan Bassow and Eric Faier Mitchell and Patsy Benedict Jerry and Sue Bergeron Bill Berry Paul and Marguerite Besson Skip and Dianne Betts Deb Bialeschki Julianne Biehl Jude Blitz and Tom Daly Mary Bollinger Joan Borel John Borrazzo Robert and Jovce Bramwell Sid and Laura Brown Gerald Brownfield Daniel Byrne K-Lynn Cameron Cynthia and Lisa Cannon James Carr and Judy Ross Francois & Anne Chandou Mary and Sue Childers Christian and Diane Collinet Bruce A. and Betty J. Collins Judy and Robert Corley, Jr. Karen Cramer Donald and Rebecca Custis James and Karen Daugherty Richard and Lisa Dooley Marjorie Dunmire David and Carolyn Edwards Roger Essman Michaela Ferguson Carla Ficke and Jean Saul Anthony and Sarah Fink Meegan Flenniken Sibyl Gardner Marvin and Charlotte Gee Anne Gehman Mrs. George Gibbs and Peter Gibbs Reynold and Nancy Gobris Michael and Connie Griffith Alan and Kathy Groesbeck Patricia Groh

Grace Hahn and Sonja Hahn

Barry and Mary Hannigan Peggy and Rusty Haynes Stan and Connie Heginbotham Judy L. Heider Carol Henning Victoria and Dave Henry Thomas and Regina Hisey Joseph Hoefler Kris and Bernie Holien, Jr. Michael and Anne Hulbert Wayne and Joyce Hutchens Candace Johnson Cheryle and Dan Kapsak Jack and Marlena Kochner Mike and Amy Kolen Arthur and Carolyn Kramer Mary Lamy Timothy Lang Susan Langdon Richard and Sandra Life Jeffrey Lukas Karen McClure and Dave Evans Morgan K Meyer Rhonda Mickelson Nick Molle Joanne and Rene Moquin Lise Nelson Mary Nolan Eugene E. Oja, DDS Laurie Oliver Jack Overly Alex and Janet Patterson Larry K. Pedersen Jeri and Jerry Peirce Franz and Carol Peterson Deborah and Paul Pfenninger John and Kenney Pickens Tim and Emily Plummer Rex and Sharon Poggenpohl Lyle and Marlys Polson Anita Prinzmetal Janet Rasmussen The Reserve at Estes Park HOA Alice and Peter Reuman Matt and Lauretta Rion Scott Robbins Alicia Rochambeau Carole Rouse Mary Sandmann Cheryl Sarnwick Edward Scarvalone Donna Shavlik Robert and Kathy Sherrod Jim Shuey & Kathleen Hursh Pete and Carol Smith Bill Smith Nancy and John Stanesco Robert and Judy Taphorn Frank Theis Scott and Karen Thompson Laura Tritch-Albrecht and Duane Albrecht Bill and Kimber Van Horn Glen Haven Association Cassie Vendegna Rex Ross Walker Peter Wall Jim Ward Carolyn Warner Blake Waycaster

Hillary Weisman

Barbara Werner

Mike and Linda Wold John Wolf Cynthia Yeast Brian Youll and Linda Mitchell

# Gifts in Memory and Honor

Julianne Biehl in memory of Dr. Ed Biehl Jude Blitz and Tom Dalv in honor of Eleanor Blitz John Borrazzo in memory of Sol Robert A. and Susie Buettner In honor of Rob and Kristy Buettner Melvin W. and Masel A. Kallenbach Foundation in honor of Allen Kallenbach Dan and Janene Centurione in honor of Patti Schafer Bruce A. and Betty J. Collins in memory of Margaret L. Estes Judy and Robert Corley, Jr. in memory of Robert C. Corlev Daniel L. and Donna Dilts in honor of Dan Dilts Sr. Daniel L. and Donna Dilts in honor of Linda Dilts Jonathan Dilts in honor of Dan Sr. and Linda Dilts Gwen Dooley in memory of Jim Crain Patti Freudenburg and Tony White in honor of Leo Weber Kathleen Gavin in honor of Nick Bither Anne Gehman in memory of Tom Warner Patricia Groh in memory of Thomas Edward Warner Keith and Nancy Hammond in memory of Frank Shavlik Jodi and Doug Jalving in memory of Amber Jeffrey Kyrish in honor of Stacey and Robin Harding Marty Lamm in memory of Bill Lamm Mary Lamy in memory of Patsy Cravens Timothy Lang in memory of Steven M. Judish Dr. Janice Larkin in memory of Bill and Fannye Robinson Richard and Sandra Life in honor of Pediatrician Gretchen Life. Randall Maharry in memory of Jean Weaver Tom and Marilyn Maher in honor of Mr. and Mrs. N.T. and Pat Petrocine Lise Nelson in honor of Laurence

S. Nelson Jr.

Oliver

Laurie Oliver in memory of Kurt

honor of Bonnie Beach & Pam

Jean and Daniel Paschen in

Liebing Todd and Beth Pascoe in honor of Dan Centurione Janice Ricker in memory of Helen Hondius Andy and Ellen Selig in memory of Anne Snyder Buttner Mark and Kathryn Semerad in memory of Albert Velthoen Donna Shavlik in honor of Sally and Wayne Park Douglas Singletary in memory of Marc Thor Olson Don Smith in honor of Alan Nancy Pickering Thomas in honor of James Birch Thomas Rebecca Velthoen in memory of Albert Velthoen John Vernon in honor of Ann Frick Vernon Blake Waycaster in memory of Steve Judish Joann Welton in honor of Art and Marsha French Joanne White in honor of James V. White

Join us in remembering the members who passed away this year:

Anne Snyder Buttner
Patsy Cravens
Fran Grooters
Forrest McVicar
Brad Rohwer
Keith Stephenson
Nancy Sweet
David Tavel
Albert Velthoen
Thomas Edward Warner
Pat Washburn

This list includes all gifts received from 11/20/2021 through 10/30/2022







Accredited since 2008

1191 Woodstock Dr. #5 PO Box 663 Estes Park, CO 80517 evlt@evlandtrust.org www.evlandtrust.org FIRST CLASS MAIL U.S. POSTAGE PAID PERMIT #224 ESTESPARK,CO





# \$15,000 GIFT

Double your impact this CO Gives Day by supporting the Estes Valley Land Trust. Thanks to a generous donor, any donations to the land trust on CO Gives Day will be matched dollar-for-dollar, up to \$15,000.

With your help we can unlock this match and raise a total of **\$30,000** for the land trust. In addition, any gift made through ColoradoGives.org on or before December 6th will be boosted by an additional donation from the Community First Foundation.

To learn more and to donate, search for Estes Valley Land Trust on ColoradoGives.org.